
From: Web Committee <webcommittee@thebluemountains.ca>  
Sent: Tuesday, September 17, 2024 3:04 PM 
To: Corrina Giles <cgiles@thebluemountains.ca> 
Subject: Webform submission from: Contact Council & Town Clerk 
 
Hello, 
 
We’ve emailed in the past regarding the traffic stop located at 4th Line & 6th Sideroad, Gibraltar.  
The amount of traffic the runs the stop sign is outrageous, dangerous and frankly unacceptable.  
 
I personally met with town staff at the intersection so they could see how obstructed the signage is.  
It was mentioned at that meeting that nothing can be done unless there is a fatality. Seriously?  
 
We have four busses that stop at the corner, 12 kids (under 10), multiple families, bikers, dump 
trucks, motorcycles. Who needs to die before we see visibility improvements?  
 
We suggest to the town traffic/road department that we add ‘bus stopping’ signage (at a minimum) 
to the 4th line and 6th sideroad, all directions. 
 
We also recommend a solar powered flasher so traffic can see the signage when travelling south 
and north on the 4th Line (this road is horrific for cars that do not see the stop sign). We know they 
don’t see it because they slam their brakes (on camera) when they are already 3/4 of the way 
through the intersection. 
 
Many close calls here in Gibraltar. Please advise on what next steps can be taken to improve 
awareness for the safety of our families.  
 
Videos can be found in our previous messages. I have more videos of vehicles running the stop, 
while our children wait for the bus, or just after returning home from school and crossing the road.  
 
 
Kindly, 
Lynsi McCutcheon 
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